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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Waikoloa Meeting 2010)
Office or Committee Name: Business Manager
Officer or Chairperson Name:   Phil Banks
Date of Preparation (include year): 3/4/2010
Activities during the Year:  
 All bills have been paid, tax forms have been filed, and the current financial status of WSWS will be presented to the Board at the meeting.  As of February 28, 2010 we have $346,586.28 in capital with an additional asset of $144,674.50 in unsold Weeds of the West inventory.  Net cash assets increased significantly due to the sale of Weeds of the West and we did not need to reprint this year.  All bills have been paid and I coordinated with the Newsletter Editor and each Newsletter was sent out on time.  We currently project a $20,000.00 plus loss in the operating budget related to Society and annual meeting expenses.  This is primarily due to the increased cost of having the meeting in Hawaii and the reduced number of registrants (down approximately 70 from attendance in Albuquerque).  
We have started scanning back issues of the Research Progress Report and have completed the years 1984 through 2009.  Previous issues go back to 1952 and the project should be finished by the summer Board meeting.  The Board should discuss or set a policy on access to these files once posted at the website.  The Board allocated an additional $ 1500.00 at the summer meeting to complete the scanning.  Most likely, it will cost an additional $ 500.00 to $ 750.00 to complete the project.  
I worked with the Site Selection Committee for the 2013 meeting and an RFP was sent to hotels and Convention and Visitor Bureaus in southern California, Phoenix, Tucson, Denver, and Colorado Springs.  Over 34 proposals were received and summarized for the committee.  The committee will convened at the meeting to review and make a recommendation for the 2013 site.  Future meetings are scheduled for Spokane for 2011 and Reno for 2012.
The Marriott has been relatively easy to work with for the 2010 meeting and Phil Motooka has met with them several times in the run-up to the meeting.  

Recommendations for Board Action:

1.  Approve up to $ 750.00 to complete the scanning project of the RPR.


2.  Approve a policy on budgets for future symposia that is more defined.


3.  Consider the purchase of meeting disaster insurance.

4.  Deadline for the student travel scholarship should be moved up with the awards made prior to the title submission deadline.

Budget Needs:  The estimated budget for 2009-10 is attached.  
Suggestions for the Future: None.
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None.
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Phil Banks
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